
The Honorable Mike Johnson​
Speaker​
U.S. House of Representatives​
Washington, DC 20510 

The Honorable Hakeem Jeffries​
Minority Leader​
U.S. House of Representatives​
Washington, DC 20510 

 

RE: Vote NO on H.R. 3898, PERMIT Act – a reversal on bipartisan clean water safeguards 
impacting water-dependent businesses 

Dear Speaker Johnson, Minority Leader Jeffries, and Members of the House of Representatives:  

On behalf of the American Sustainable Business Network (ASBN) and our allies, we respectfully 
urge you to vote NO on H.R. 3898, the Promoting Efficient Review for Modern Infrastructure 
Today Act (PERMIT Act). While the bill is framed as a step toward streamlining infrastructure 
development, in reality, it undermines longstanding, bipartisan clean water protections that are 
critical to the health of our economy, communities, and environment. 

Economic development and job creation must not come at the expense of clean water. Many of 
our member businesses are water-dependent and rely on stable, predictable environmental 
regulations to operate efficiently, meet consumer expectations, and maintain long-term 
profitability. Weakening the Clean Water Act through this legislation would introduce avoidable 
risks, increase operational costs, and undercut the integrity and resilience of entire industries. 

We are particularly concerned that H.R. 3898: 

●​ Undermines pollution controls critical to the Clean Water Act; 

●​ Rewards polluters and incentivizes the degradation of wetlands, rivers, lakes, and 
streams; 

●​ Creates financial uncertainty and reputational risks for sustainable businesses; 

●​ Threatens market expansion opportunities tied to environmental performance. 

Clean water is good for business. Numerous studies show that consumers favor companies that 
engage in water stewardship—associating it with environmental responsibility and positive 
social impact. Today, our investors, executives, and stakeholders are increasingly prioritizing 
water efficiency, ecosystem protection, and sustainable product design as part of long-term value 
creation strategies. 

We therefore oppose H.R. 3898 as currently written, and we strongly urge Congress to pursue 
a bipartisan legislative package that both supports economic growth and safeguards our nation’s 
precious water resources. Sustainable businesses depend on policies that balance progress with 
environmental responsibility—not trade one for the other. 

Thank you for your attention to this critical matter. 



Sincerely, 

 


